
 

 
 
Waste Batteries Statement  
 
As a producer of industrial batteries under the Waste Batteries and Accumulators Regulations 2009, 
we Phagenesis Limited produce Nickel Metal Hydride batteries that are integrated into our Phagenyx 
Base Stations. We are obliged to take back free of charge, waste industrial batteries supplied to an 
end user for treatment and recycling. We are required to do this in any calendar year we place new 
industrial batteries on the market. Our batteries cannot be removed from the Base Station by 
customers. If any of our customers no longer use the Base Station and require us to take back the 
units (incorporating the industrial batteries) they should contact us at info@phagenesis.com or by 
phone (44(0)161 8204525) and we will agree the necessary arrangements for the return, proper 
treatment and recycling of the Base Station units and waste industrial batteries. 
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